
 

 

Ref: IRD-PR-3-2025 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

Subject: Update of Information for Taxpayer Accounts for the Universal Social Levy 

(USL)  

The Inland Revenue Department (IRD) is pleased to announce the commencement of a 

significant data clean-up initiative for the Universal Social Levy (USL) register. This initiative is 

designed to update taxpayer records and verify business activity, ensuring the highest level of 

data accuracy and supporting efficient service delivery. 

Effective Actions for All Taxpayers: 

 

 Data Update Requirement: 
All taxpayers must visit the IRD to update their personal and business details. This step is 

essential to enhance the accuracy of our records and the overall efficiency of the USL 

system. 

 

 Clean-Up Period: 
 

The clean-up exercise will take place from April 14, 2025, to July 4, 2025. 

 

 Mandatory Online Submissions: 
 

Starting May 1, 2025, all USL returns must be submitted via our online platform. This 

change is intended to streamline the process and improve access to services. 

 

 Payment Methods: 
 

Taxpayers can make payments using any of the following channels: 

 

1. Online platform 

2. Local bank transfer 

3. Payment at IRD cashiers 

 

Support for Taxpayers: 

 

We recognize that the transition to an online system may pose challenges for some. For those 

who need assistance, please visit our Taxpayer Services Unit at the IRD before May 1, 2025. 



 

 

 

 

Additionally, if your business is no longer in operation, please complete an Application for 

Closure Form. An IRD officer will review all associated accounts, and, if necessary, conduct a 

site visit to verify closure. For security reasons, information about an establishment will only be 

provided to its owner or a registered representative. 

 

Payment Courtesy: 

 

As a convenience to our customers, we accept payments by cash, cheque, Visa, Master Debit, 

and Master Credit cards. 

 

For further inquiries or assistance, please call (264) 497-8334 or email inlandrevenue@gov.ai. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

 

Kind regards, 

 

 

 

 

Lonnie L. Hobson (Mr.) 

Comptroller, Inland Revenue Department 

17th April 2025 
 

 


